
January 25, 2023 

AUTHORIZE RENEWAL OF THE ASIAN HUMAN SERVICES-PASSAGES CHARTER SCHOOL 
AGREEMENT WITH CONDITIONS 

THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER RECOMMENDS THE FOLLOWING: 

Authorize renewal of the Asian Human Services-Passages Charter 
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CHARTER EVALUATION: After receiving the charter renewal proposal, the Office of Innovation and 
Incubation conducted a comprehensive evaluation of AHS-Passages' academic performance, 
financial viability, and legal and contract compliance. This evaluation included a review of the proposal, 
academic results, financial performance, governance documents, parental issues, facilities surveys, 
and special education documentation. A public hearing was held on January 10, 2023 for all 
contract and charter schools going through renewal to receive public comments, including AHS-
Passages. The Office of Innovation and Incubation recommends that, based on the school's 
performance on these and other accountability criteria, as well as the school's demonstration of intent 
to satisfy the "Additional Terms and Conditions" referred to herein below, AHS-Passages be 
authorized to continue operating as a charter school. 

RENEWAL TERM: 
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Approved for Consideration:  Approved: 

_________________________ _________________________ 
Alfonso Carmona Pedro Martinez 
Chief Portfolio Officer  Chief Executive Officer 

Approved as to Legal Form: 

_________________________ 
Joseph T. Moriarty  
General Counsel


